
 

Summer  2013 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE         From the Library
   Spring time is here and summer is soon to 
follow.  I hope summer makes you think of lazy 
afternoon reading a good book.  This summer our 
new Youth Services Librarian, Tony Carmack, 
has a fun filled summer program to promote 
reading and enrichment activities.  The Rocklin 
Friends of the Library are again the proud 
sponsor of the summer program.  Please see Eve 
Nyren’s article for more information. 
   The Rocklin friends are also planning two 
upcoming fund raising events.  On Saturday May 
25, 2013 will host a book sale in the community 
room of the library from 10:00 am until 4:00 pm.  
All books will sell for $.50 or $1.00.  In the fall the 
friends will host a golf tournament on Friday 
October 11, 2013.  The golf tournament will be 
held at Whitney Oaks Golf Course. If you have 
questions please contact Mark Riemer at 916-
770-5404 (see article in newsletter).  In the 
September newsletter we will have more 
information about how you can support or 
participate in the event. 
   On a more somber note I want to inform you of 
the deaths of two longtime members.  In the fall of 
last year Thelma Birkhead died after a long well 
lived life.  Thelma sorted hundreds of children 
books for the Rocklin Friends and was always at 
book sales ready and willing to help children find 
that perfect book. Thelma was a very caring and 
giving person.  This spring we lost Joy Haessler 
who held positions in the Friends as editor to the 
newsletter, secretary, and memorial and honors 
chairperson.   Joy was a delightful person to know 
and the members will miss her sunny personality 
at our meetings!  Our group was certainly blessed 
to have these two ladies as active members. 
   Jeen Maitland, President 
 

Note:  FOL meetings changed to 2nd Tues. of 
the month.  Next meeting June 11th.  No 
meetings in July and August. 
 
 
 

   The Institute of Museum and Library Services 
released its latest Public Library Survey in 2012, 
though the data is from 2009 and 2010. (Budgets have 
been dropping ever since 2007.) The California Public 
Libraries snapshot shows each full time library staff 
member is serving over 3,000 population, and 
financial and resource numbers are down from 2009 
to 2010 though circulation is up in the same period.        
Expenditures per capita were $32.63, and circulation 
per capita was 6.35 items, or an average value of 
roughly $107.00 per capita, not counting computer 
use, programs and other library services and 
materials. For this calculation I use the price of $17.00 
as an average book price. 
   The report also includes this information on library 
funding nationwide: Total operating revenue of 
public libraries and percentage distribution of 
revenue, by source of revenue and state: Fiscal 
year 2010, which reports that an estimated 84.8 
percent of public libraries' total operating revenue of 
$11.3 billion came from local sources; 7.1 percent 
from state sources; 0.5 percent from federal sources; 
and 7.6 percent from other sources, such as monetary 
gifts and donations received in the current year, 
interest, library fines, fees for library services, and 
grants. 
   The local, state and federal sources are all 
governmental. This might surprise some of our 
customers who have told me they thought the library 
was funded mostly by fines and the Friends of the 
Library. Vital though the Friends of the Library are, 
they do not have the resources to shoulder a large 
portion of the library budget. 
    Eve Nyren, Librarian 
 

Summer Reading Program  
  Reading is Soooooo Delicious! 
     

   Reading game for kids and teens runs June 1st 
through Aug. 1st.  Pick up a reading log and keep 
track of your reading to win prizes.  Along with the 
reading game, free programs will be held all 
summer at all of the Placer County Libraries.  Visit 
www.placer.ca.gov/library for program updates. 
 

Rocklin Library programs are listed on next page. 
 

http://www.placer.ca.gov/library


Golf Tournament 
   Golfers are invited to test their skills at the 1st 
Rocklin Mayor's Cup Golf Tournament, hosted by 
the Rocklin Friends of the Library, on Friday, 
October 11th at Whitney Oaks Golf Club.   
   Players can sign up as individuals, twosomes, 
threesomes or foursomes.  Fee is $135 per 
player.  The FOL is also looking for sponsors for 
the event....sponsorships are available from $175-
$5,000.  All proceeds from the tournament will 
support the efforts of the Rocklin Friends of the 
Library.  If you are interested in sponsoring or 
playing in this tournament please contact Mark 
Riemer at 916-770-5404 or e-mail:   
   mark_riemer@yahoo.com 

 

Super Surplus 

 

Rocklin Friends of the Library 
 

Saturday, May 25
th

 

10am – 4pm 

Library Community Room 
 

All Paperbacks:  $0.50 

All Hardbacks:   $1.00 
 

Barnes & Noble Bookfair – June 8th – 22nd 
   Support the Rocklin Friends of the Library by 
shopping at Barnes and Noble from June 8th 
through the 22nd.  A percentage of every sale will 
be donated to the Rocklin Friends of the Library, 
which funds the Summer Reading Program at the 
library.  You will need a voucher with the 
Bookfair ID number, which can be obtained at 
either the Rocklin Library or on the Friends of 
the Library webpage.  On June 8th, in store 
Saturday only, a special offer of 10% off your 
children or adult book purchases when you 
present your voucher. 

 

Art Displays 
   Student art from Ruhkala, Valley View and Twin 
Oaks Elementary Schools is on display with Antelope 
Creek and Rocklin High photography to follow.  We 
thank the students and teachers for their participation 
in sharing their art with our community.  In August  
there will be a mosaic glass hanging display.  Watch 
for changing art exhibits in the library.    

Jer Jarrett, Art Chair 

 

Rocklin Library Summer Programs 
 

 
 
 

 
WANTED WANTED WANTED WANTED 

GENTLY USED BOOKS 
Non-fiction books  Children’s books 
New fiction (hardback and paperback books) 
DVD and books on tape      Rare and antique books 

LEAVE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE BOOK DONATION SLOT 
INSIDE THE LIBRARY TO RIGHT OF FRONT DOOR 

 
 

ROCKLIN LIBRARY – 624-3133 
4890 Granite Dr., Rocklin CA 
Mon, Wed, Thurs…10-6pm 

Tues…10-7pm 
Fri & Sat….10-5pm 

Sun …….…(Closed) 
www.placerlibrary.org 

 

FOL Email:  rocklinfol@yahoo.com 

FOL website:  www.rocklinfriends.org 
 

The mission of Rocklin Friends of the Library is to 
generate community interest and support of library 
services and facilities, to promote reading and the 
library and to promote and encourage charitable gifts. 
  

FOL meets second Tues. of the month at 10am in the 
community room.  No meetings in July and August.  
   

 
Happy Summer Reading 

mailto:rocklinfol@yahoo.com


 
 

    
    


